Staff Senate Meeting

Minutes
October 19, 2005

Attending:  S. Atkins, J. Boatwright, J. Blayne Paul, R. Cobb, R. Conjura, L. Gage, D. Gruenberg, J. Hadge, B. Kalinowski, C. MacLeod, M. Manetas, P. Manetas, M. Marchetti, T. Marchetti, L. McCarthy, N. Ogletree, G. Perkins, J. Popowski, A. Radonsky, J. Schweitzer, S. Stallings, B. Tellis, J. Vermeychuk, L. Watson, D. Willan, M. Winkel
Excused:  S. Bancroft, L. Demarsico, J. Lopez, T. Scheuren

1.
Approval of minutes for Sept. 21,  2005  After a motion by M. Manetas, seconded 
by L. McCarthy the minutes of the 9/21/05 Senate meeting were approved.
2.
President’s report


a.
Race for the Cure

Due to wet conditions related to recent rains, the event was cancelled; however, the TCNJ group, composed of students, staff, and faculty, raised $1000. for breast cancer research.  Mike thanked D. Gruenberg for organizing the TCNJ contingent and advertising the event.


b.
Celebration of Shared Governance 


This was a successful collaboration among SGA, Faculty Senate and Staff 



Senate.  The staff honored Magda Manetas for her contributions to 

Governance both in her role as President of the Staff Senate and additionally in her efforts to include staff members from work areas on campus that had not historically participated in Governance.


c.
Meeting with President Gitenstein

The Executive Committee met with Dr. Gitenstein on Oct. 10th.  The need for initiatives for professional development opportunities for staff was discussed.  Also, Dr. Gitenstein will attend a future meeting of the Senate.

3.
Old Business


a.
College –wide Committee Appointments
J. Popowski and N. Ogletree were approved by the ECC to assume their appointments to CPP and CAP respectively.


b.
Senate Council Memberships
Each Council Chair presented a summary of the responsibilities of the members of their Council and then issued an invitation to join a Council.


4.
New Business


a.
Academic Calendar

There was a discussion about the three options that will be voted upon at CPP’s next meeting.  There was a motion by R. Conjura, seconded by D. Gruenberg to accept option 2.  Motion passed.  A suggestion followed that one reading day be dropped and an additional exam day be added.  (The attached sheet is a summary of the calendar concerns expressed by staff)

b.
Constitution Revisions

Lisa M. explained the revisions to the Constitution.  There was a motion by Dawn W., seconded by L. Gage to accept the revised constitution.  Motion passed.

4.
Reports



Senate Councils


Elections and Constitution Council




The constitution was revised


Staff Development and Recognition Council

There was a discussion about the orientation to governance.  It was decided that the orientation provided by Steering should be supported by the Staff Senate and the SDRC will not provide a separate one.



Special Events and Community Building Council

We will not hold a holiday celebration; there will be a spring celebration.



Communications and Public Relations Council

The web page of the Staff Senate was viewed, and we were encouraged to send articles or announcements to the members of this Council.  J. Hadge suggested that the Staff Senate send a letter in support of some type of “years of service” recognition of staff.  There was also a question about emeriti staff


College-wide Governance Committees


Committee on Academic Programs

N. Ogletree reported that there was a discussion about courses required for majors also counting toward a minor.  This led to a decision that the committee should look at policies related to minors.

Committee for Student and Campus Community

M. Manetas reported that there was discussion about a travel policy related to students traveling with faculty and staff.  Also, there will be an effort to coordinate and consolidate various campus judicial processes.

Reports on Planning Councils and Program councils were held over until the November meeting.
Staff Senate

Reactions to Proposed Schedule Options

The focus of an academic institution is the education of students.  Surrounding their actual classroom experiences are various facets of their life here at The College of New Jersey.  Staff members are charged with a multitude of responsibilities related to the support of college life.  The academic schedule informs the schedules developed for the various departments in which staff work.

At the October 19th meeting of the TCNJ Staff Senate, extensive discussion resulted in the passage of a motion to support Option Two of the proposed seven-year academic calendars.  There was a suggestion that we remove a reading day and have five days of exams.  Below we have listed the other two options and the reasons why they would not be feasible from the standpoint of the work that needs to be done to prepare for the academic semesters:

Option I (classes would begin the Thursday evening before the MLK holiday)

Residence Life

There would be fewer days to accomplish housing placement of transfer students and students beginning as new students in the spring.

Recent schedules have allowed two weeks from the time that we return from the Christmas/New Years holiday break; this schedule would allow a little over a week which is not enough time to accomplish trainings of staff for residences and to allow residences to be prepared for the new semester.

Records and Registration

The recent policy to allow academic dismissals after the fall semester indicates that students may appeal and obtain letters of support from faculty and staff; little time would be available between notification of the students who would be dismissed and the start of spring classes.
Not enough time to evaluate transcripts of transfer students in preparation for their registering for the spring.

Too little time to accomplish spring orientation and the followup needed after that orientation.

Health Services
Would not be able to insure compliance with state regulations for vaccinations; the present two weeks in January before classes begin is barely enough time.

Questions
Would there be additional energy costs related to more days of residence heating in January if we began earlier, as this option proposes?

Concerns were expressed that if Monday classes are on either Thursday evening or Friday, many students would not choose to attend due to the need to move in Wednesday or Thursday, creating a very short semester break.

Option 3 – (Beginning classes a week after the Monday of MLK holiday – the actual impact is experienced by the delay of graduation by one week)

Records and Registration
Summer School – negative impact due to later start of summer school; also would impact our students who wish to attend summer programs at other colleges and universities.  Could affect the summer opportunities for study abroad.

Information Technology

Computer lab upgrading begins immediately after graduation; this later graduation would allow less time for that to occur.

Summer Programs

These would be extended into mid or late August, coinciding with the arrival of athletic teams and residence life student staff for training.  Time would not be available for preparing residence halls in between these activities.

Might necessitate the curtailment of some of the revenue-generating summer programs that use TCNJ facilities; essentially there would be one fewer week available for these programs.

How will this impact on the Task Force on Summer Utilization?
